
Transport for London 

Commercial - Services 

16th Floor 

Windsor House 

42-50 Victoria Street 

London SW1H 0TL 

Dear Mr Heatherwick, 

Ref: TfL/90711 Bridge Design Consultancy Services 

Thank you for your recent tender submission in response to the TfL/90711 
Bridge Design Consultancy Services.   

I am pleased to confirm that following the evaluation of the above, Transport for 
London (TfL) has made the final decision to award the Contract for Bridge 
Design Consultancy Services to Heatherwick Studio Ltd, subject to final 
contract agreement. 

Heatherwick Studio Ltd submitted the most economically advantageous tender out 
of the three tenders received. Heatherwick Studio Ltd achieved a total score of 
72.5% out of 100% and was placed 1st overall.  

This award is subject to the following documents, which shall form the entire 
agreement between the parties: 

Transport for London Invitation to Tender for TfL/90711 Bridge Design 
Consultancy Services; 

TfL’s Bespoke Terms and Conditions as stated in Professional Appointment 
Document (Attachment 2 of the original tender documentation);      

Heatherwick  Studio’s Tender for Design Services, dated February 2013. 

The period of the Contract is from 13 March 2013 to 26 July 2013. Any 
extension to the end date is subject to further written agreement between the 
parties. This Contract is subject to a maximum expenditure of £60,000 
exclusive of VAT.  

Please be advised that TfL’s official order for this work will follow in due course 
and the order number must be stated on each invoice to facilitate payment. 

Mr Thomas Heatherwick 
Heatherwick Studio Ltd 
356 – 364 Gray’s Inn Road 
London 
WC1X 8BH 

8 March 2013 
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Failure to quote this order number will result in delay in payment being made 
and may result in invoices being returned for correction.  

I will send you a copy of the Contract shortly for your perusal and comments.  

Please contact Richard de Cani, Director of Strategy and Planning on 020 3054 
7098 or email his PA Judy Taylor-Ray judytaylorray@tfl.gov.uk  to arrange a 
meeting in order to discuss the new Contract. 
 
I wish you every success in the delivery of the service. 

 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Daiga Elsone 
Procurement Officer 
Commercial – Services 
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